
NYN AWSC Meeting August 20,2011 
 
 
Dear NYN North Family, 
  Things have been pretty quiet this summer. I have not heard from the WSO 
except for a few Public Outreach contacts which I forwarded. I hope your groups or 
districts ordered  some of the 2012 AFA’s ( Alcohol Faces Alcoholism) to distribute for 
Public Outreach during September Recover Month. I hope you are all enjoying your 
summer and staying cool. I hope to see you all at the AWSC. 
 
Love in Service 
Sherry S. 
NYN Public Outreach Coordinator 


